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Pastor Don Graham 

Dear Church, 
 

Because of the way the Easter Holiday falls 

this year, we spend most of Lent in the 

month of March. Seasonally, March is a 

month of transition. Usually as we enter 

March we find ourselves in the midst of win-

ter and by the end of the month we can see 

spring on the horizon. I began reflecting on 

how that could translate to our spiritual lives 

during the season of Lent. 

 

If we are carrying around a burden of sin, 

our lives can appear to be dark and dreary. 

We might begin to think that the hope of ev-

er seeing the warmth of a bright sunny future 

is beyond our reach. We may get the impres-

sion that we are too far gone. With Christ 

this is never the case. No one is beyond his 

grace and love; no one is too far gone. 

Through a process of self examination and 

developing some basic spiritual practices, 

anyone can have a life beyond their wildest 

dreams. 

 

We began the season of Lent by having a 

rally team from Teen Challenge come and 

present a program. Every one of these wom-

en who spoke to us seem too far gone, to 

themselves, to their families and to the 

courts. They went to Teen Challenge be-

cause they had nowhere else to turn. They 

were definitely in the midst of a long dark 

cold winter in their lives. Most of them 

chose to go to Teen Challenge as an alterna-

tive to a long period of incarceration. I sus-

pect most of them expected to fail. Their sto-

ries can help all of us see the possibilities 

God may have for our lives too.  

 

I hope all of you are using this period of 

Lent to enter into a serious self examination 

in the hopes of seeing a new life emerge for 

you. I guarantee that if you truly seek the life 

that God has for you, you will all be  
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         Like Us on  
        Facebook 

 

Thank you for remembering me with the beautiful card.  Casco United Methodist will always be my home church.  

I love Florida but miss the wonderful people I have met in the church.  Thanks again, - Kay Bodfish 

Thanks.  Love the cards and wonderful emails. 

All Invited 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Note from . . . 

Those Who Went to Be with The Lord in February, 2018: 
 

            John Caswick, Richard Compton, Kevin Wilkinson 

                                    

  

We extend our Deepest Sympathy to the families.                                        In Christ, the end is only the beginning. 

  
Fleming, Dorannéééééééé.3/1 
Brush, Kayéééééééééé...3/3 
Liepe, Jamesééééééééé...3/6 
Carter, Dianeéééééééééé3/8 
Yankee, Kathyééééé.ééé..3/11 
Teske, Anne Marieééé.ééé..3/15 
Wilkinson, Taraéééééé..é..3/15 
Murphy, Mecciahéééééé.....3/16 
Pettet, Jackééééééé.éé..3/16 
Brenner, Lukeééééé.ééé..3/18 
Turanzas, Joseéééé.é..éé..3/19 

Overhiser, Kiméééééé..3/24 
Raak, Alishiaéé..éééé..3/24 
Thon, Carolynéééééé...3/28 
Yankee, Larryéééééé....3/29 
Raak, Douglaséééééé..3/29 
Marr, Whitey éééé..éé..3/31 
Ridley, Eldonéééééé....3/31 

Rich & Laura Barden 
3/1 

 
 

Jim & June Nye 
3/17 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

March 25 

10 a.m. Worship 

Casco UMC 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

April 1 

10 a.m. Worship 

Easter Egg Hunt 

follows 

Casco UMC 

 

surprised at the outcome. God is a God of 

transformation. Give him an inch and he 

will give you a mile. Give him a life thatôs 

tragic, broken and hopeless, and he will 

give you a life that is happy, joyous and 

free. A life you didnôt dare dream was pos-

sible.       

Grace and Peace, 

 

Pastor Don 

 

Sermon Texts  for March: 

4th ð Exodus 20:1-17 

11th ð Ephesians 2:1-10 

18th ð John 12:20-33 

25th ð Mark 11:1-11 

Call or Email the office to make sure  
we have your special date on file! 

Youôre Invited 
90th Birthday Open House for Eldon Ridley  

Come Celebrate with us 
Saturday, March 31    -   2:00 p.m. to 5:00 p.m.  

Casco United Methodist Church 



 
 
 

 

ñHungry For Christò  
Mobile Food Pantry  

March 12th  
 
 

The next opportunity to offer the ñHungry For 

Christò Mobile Food Pantry at our Church is 
Monday, March 12, at 3:00 p.m. at Casco  
United Methodist Church. If you would like to 

volunteer or you know someone who needs 
food, please contact the church office at 269 -

227 -3328.   
 
Scheduled Clean -Up Crew:  Kibbie CRC  
 

Freely we receiveé to be given out freely. Like 
Godôs Grace, this sharing of Godôs love is truly 
a ñGod Thingò and a ñBlessingò to many!   

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

Rte 66 Menôs Group  

All Men Invited  
 

Saturday,  March 24 -   9:30 a.m.  
   Greater Faith Community Church  

 
 All men invited for a light breakfast,  

fellowship and prayer.  

Good News from Your Lay Leader 
 

 

Welcome to the month of March. 

Yes, the front part of March can still 

be very much like winter. However, 

the hope of spring is likely calling to 

most of us. I know to me, itôs been 

calling for some time now. Even 

though we may experience a covering 

of snow now and then, however, as sure as the sun 

rises, warmer days lie not far ahead. 

 

Spring has always been one of my favorite seasons. 

When we lived in Charleston, SC, spring came early 

in all its glory - sunshine, milder temperatures, flow-

ers, and all the rest that comes with the season. We 

look forward to the same here in SW Michigan, just 

a little further along in the calendar.  

 

We are entering a time of renewal. As the snow 

melts away and flowers pop up, let us begin to break 

out of our winter shells and enjoy this change of sea-

sons.  As we enjoy the shift from winter to spring, 

remember this: Psalm 65:9-13,  

 
ñ9You care for the land and water it; 

    you enrich it abundantly. 

The streams of God  are filled with water. 

    to provide the people with grain, 

    for so you have ordained it, 
10 You drench its furrows and level it ridges; 

 you soften it with showers 

    and bless its crops. 
11You crown the year with your bounty,  

    and your carts overflow with abundance. 
12The grasslands of the deserts overflow; 

    the hills are clothed in gladness. 
13The meadows are covered with flocks  

    and the valleys are mantled with grain; 

    they shout for joy and sing.ò 

  

May God be with you all as winter turns to spring.  

May He clear your path and lighten your burdens. 

 

Your Lay Leader, Bill Warren 

 

 Men's Lenten Breakfasts  
 
 8 a.m.  Saturday  Mornings  
 February and March   
 
Our Men's Lenten Breakfasts will be held at our church 
during the Lenten Season.  George Fleming and Larry 
Yankee will serve as conveners.  Our purpose is to draw 
closer to Christ and one another.  Our resource book is 
"Companions In Christ."  All men are invited to partici-
pate.   Added resource books are available.     
 
- George Fleming and Larry Yankee 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

ñCommunity Lenten Brunch & Programò  
Wednesday, March 21,  9:30 a.m.  

Casco United Methodist Church  
 

 

The program begins at 9:30 a.m. with a break-
fast brunch followed by a presentation on 

ñChurch Safetyò.  Our speaker is Sgt. Cory Hunt 
with the Allegan County Sheriffôs Department.  
The program will provide an overview of church 

safety and security concerns and some solutions 
for churches.  It is approx. 30 minutes with an 

opportunity for questions/answers.  Please note:  
this is not a training seminar.   
 

At the beginning and at the end of the program 
we will sing some hymns about Jesus accompa-

nied by our Organist/Pianist Jerry Post.  
 

Please RSVP the number attending and the 
church affiliation to the Casco UMC church office 
by Monday, March 19.  You may respond by 

calling 269 -227 -3328 or send an email to cas-
coumcoffice@gmail.com .    

 
Hope you can join us on March 21 st  as we share 
information, fellowship and food during this 

Season of Lent.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We look forward to another great year as we  start 

planning for our 2018 event.  We are expectantly ex-

cited at the continued growth of our event and the 

greater numbers we will have. 

   

Casco's Ultimate Mud Challenge 2018 will be   Satur-

day, August 4, 2018, hosted at Lake Arvesta Farms 

LLC again.  As in the past, it will have four events in 

one, the Full 5K Obstacle Course Run (OCR) Team 

5K OCR, Trail Mud Free-ish 5K Run and a 1K Chil-

dren of All Ages Fun Run. 

 

The price structure for 2018 event is as follows: 

 

Early Bird Registration (January 1 ï April 30, 

2018)  Individual 5K Mudder and 5K Trail Run -$35, 

5K Team Mudder Challenge - $30, 1K Fun Run - $15 

 

Regular Registration (May 1 - July 15, 2018) 
Individual 5K Mudder and 5K Trail Run -$45, 5K 

Team Mudder Challenge - $40, 1K Fun Run - $20 

 

Late Registration (July 16 ï 31, 2018) 
Individual 5K Mudder and 5K Trail Run -$55, 5K 

Team Mudder Challenge - $50, 1K Fun Run - $20 

 

In Person Registration (August 1 - 4, 2018) 
Individual 5K Mudder and 5K Trail Run -$65, 5K 

Team Mudder Challenge - $60, 1K Fun Run - $25 

 

If you have not already, Like Us on Facebook to keep 

up with latest event information. 

 

Jason Pettet ;-} 

Coordinator, Casco's Ultimate Mud Challenge 

 

 

Mud Run Challenge 

Saturday 

August 4, 2018 

mailto:cascoumcoffice@gmail.com
mailto:cascoumcoffice@gmail.com


News . . . From the  

Ganges United Methodist Church  
2218 68th Street/Blue Star Hwy  

 
 

 

Worship on Sundays    Time:  10 a.m.  
 

 Good Morning, Casco Friends,  
 
Enjoy these Health tips for Lent from  Joyful 

Newsletter,  March 2018  
 

Jesus models fasting and assumes his disciples 
will do so as well.  Fasting is healthy for the 
body.  

                -- Etta Dale Hornsteiner  
 

Take care of your body.   It's the only place you 
have to live.  
                                    -- Jim Rohn  

 
Movement is medicine  

                    -- Dr. Donald L. Cooper  
 
Many people dig their own grave with their 

teeth.  
                  -- George Bernard Shaw  

 
The best advice for a dieter: No thyself.  
                                   -- Lois Wood  

 
Eat the foods God created for you.  

                            -- Dr. Rex Russell  
 
Following these health tips and you will be feel-

ing tip - top on Easter Morning as you cele-
brate  our Risen Lord.  

 
 
Blessings to you, Marcia Tucker  

CLM Ganges United Methodist Church  
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

March Winds é 
 

We are now in the season when we begin to look for-

ward to the rebirth of our natural surroundings ï 

flowers will pop out of the ground, even in the linger-

ing snow; the trees will begin to bud; the weather will 

gradually get warmer prompting us to think about lots 

of outdoor activities.  The approach of spring always 

brings a smile to our attitude, and a sense of impend-

ing activity. 

 

We are also in the season of Lent.  This is a time to 

contemplate the life of Jesus and the events that led to 

his death on the cross.  And then, His rise from the 

tomb and eventual ascension into Heaven.  Itôs a time 

of serious thought, which ends in the joyous holiday 

of Easter when we proclaim ñHe is risen!ò 

 

The two topics seem far apart, yet in many ways they 

are parallels.  We think about what weôre going to do 

when Spring finally comes.  At the same time, we 

think about the events leading up to Easter.  What a 

wonderful time: the start of spring and the celebration 

of Easter. 

 

Join in one of our Lenten events ï a Bible Study on 

Wednesday or Sunday morning, a menôs Lenten 

breakfast on Saturday, a womenôs breakfast on March 

21st.  All of these things will help you focus on some 

aspect of the season to come. 

 

Gay Carrier, Council Chair 

 

Please join the Church Council/Finance Committee 

meeting on Wednesday, March 14, 2018 at 7:00 p.m. 

 

 
 

 

X O  M a r r i a g e  C o n f e r e n c e  

 
Do you need help for your marriage?        

Or hope? Do you want to get some good 
teaching and focused time to make your 

marriage stronger? Are you single, but hop-
ing to be married some day?   
 

LifeBridge Church is partnering with the XO 
Marriage Conference as a host sight right 

here in South Haven on  March 16th & 17th.   
 
This 2 -day event is designed to revive    

and restore the dream of marriage. You will 
hear from dynamic speakers Jimmy Evans, 

Craig Groeschel, Max Lucado, and more.  
 

Visit  http://webuildbridges.org/xo2018/  for 
more info and to register. Join us and be 
inspired to live out your marriage the way    

God designed!        
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

INCLEMENT  

WEATHER  

CANCELLATIONS: 

  
 

We now have the ability to place church clos-

ing notices on three local stations: WOOD-

TV (8), WXSP-TV (15), and WOTV-TV 

(41). The channel numbers listed in parenthe-

ses are the local station IDs. (Please check 

with your local provider for station listing.)   

If it is decided that Casco UMC will not have 

a worship service or a meeting is cancelled 

due to severe weather, that event will be 

listed on all three of the channels above. We 

hope this will make things easier for our  con-

gregation.  
 
 

You can also access the closings by going to:    

www.woodtv.com on the Internet. If you 

have a smart phone, you can download the 

WOODTV app for iPhone or Android units at 

the respective stores. If you have any ques-

tions, please contact Bill Warren. 

 
Even if the church is open, make your decision 

to attend worship, bible study, or a meeting 

based on good judgment. 
 

In addition, the church office will be closed if 

the surrounding schools are closed and there 

are hazardous driving conditions.  Please call 

ahead to see if we are there and if the parking 

lot is plowed. 

Easter Lily Order Form 

 
Name___________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Number of Lilies_____________x $8.50 ea____________Amount enclosed or attached_________________ 

 

In Memory of ____________________________________________________________________________ 

OR 

In Honor of _______________________________________________________________ 

 

Please drop in collection plate or drop off to office.      

 

Order Deadline:  Sunday, March 11th 

 

Thank You! 

http://www.woodtv.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

National Nutrition Month
È
 2018 

National Nutrition MonthÈ is a nutrition education and information campaign created annually in March by the 
Academy of Nutrition and Dietetics. The campaign focuses attention on the importance of making informed 
food choices and developing sound eating and physical activity habits.  

1. Include a variety of healthful foods from all of the food groups on a regular basis. 

2. Consider the foods you have on hand before buying more at the store. 

3. Buy only the amount that can be eaten or frozen within a few days and plan ways to use leftovers later in  
      the week. 

1. Be mindful of portion sizes. Eat and drink the amount thatôs right for you. 

2. Continue to use good food safety practices. 

3. Find activities that you enjoy and be physically active most days of the week. 

4. Realize the benefits of healthy eating by consulting with a registered dietitian nutritionist. RDNs can provide 
sound, easy-to-follow personalized nutrition advice to meet your lifestyle, preferences and health-related 
needs. 

 
Suggested Servings from Each Food Group: 

 
 
 

 

Food Type 1,600 Calories 

Vegetables Eat a variety of colors and types 3-4 servings per day 

Fruits Eat a variety of colors and types 4 servings per day 

Fat-free or low-fat dairy Products 2-3 servings per day 

Lean meats, poultry, and seafood 3-6 oz (cooked) per day 

CASCO TOWNSHIP 

 SENIOR CARE NEWS 
 

 

 

 

 

Classes 
 

Exercise for Balance & Strength 

Mondays & Thursdays, 

10 a.m. - 11 a.m. 

Coffee break follows class to those 

 who want to stay afterwards. 

(Casco Township Hall) 

 

 

Senior Cards Social 

Tuesdays,  1 p.m. - 3 p.m. 

Seniors are meeting at the Township Hall  

for an afternoon of cards, games, and fun.   

Everyone is welcome.   

(Casco Township Hall) 

 

Contact: 
 

Susan Katt (269) 906-5982 or  

Rachel Brenner (269) 214-2350  

Casco Senior Care Program 

 

Casco Township Hall  

7104 107th Avenue (corner of 71st & 107th) 

South Haven, MI  49090 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

All Church Potluck  
Sunday, March 18  

 
We look forward to our All -Church Potluck 
on  Sunday, March 18, immediately following 
worship.    
 
Please bring a dish  or dishes to share.  Beverage 
and table service will be provided.  Your pres-
ence will bless and enrich our fellowship.   
- George Fleming  
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
All children, boys and girls, are invited of    

elementary grades to join the Cub Scouts.  
 

Cub Pack 3023 meets the 1st and 3rd Thurs-
day of the month at Pullman Elementary from 

3:15 -4:30 p.m.  
 
Cub Pack 3023 Committee meets the 4th 

Monday of the month at the Casco United 
Methodist Church.  

 
For more information, please contact Earl Lash 
or Jason Pettet.  

 
 

CHURCHôS WEBSITE  
 

    www.cascoumc.com 
 

The weekly church bulletins, monthly 

events and newsletters are online. 
 

If you would like to receive our newsletter by email, 

please call the office at 

269-227-3328 or  

email us at cascoumcoffice@gmail.com 

 
Weekly Bulletin items due by Mondays by 9 a.m.   

 
April Newsletter Deadline:  March 15th  

From your Parish Nurse 

Renna Birkholz 

Attention Kids!  
 
Join us 
for Sunday, April 1  
(Easter Sunday) 
 
Following  
worship! March 11 

Clocks ahead 1 hour 


